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MARCH
MEETINGS

COMMON COUNCIL
MARCH 5, 2024-6:30PM
COUNCIL CHAMBERS

WATER BOARD
MARCH 12, 2024-3:30PM
WATER DEPARTMENT

PLANNING COMMISSION
MARCH 12, 2024-6:00PM
COUNCIL CHAMBERS

COMMON COUNCIL
MARCH 19, 2024-6:30PM
COUNCIL CHAMBERS



“In an exciting development for the City of Oneida, Mayor Rick Rossi and City Manager Douglas Selby
recently had the privilege of experiencing a sneak peek virtual reality tour of the highly anticipated
Oneida Hotel Renovation project. This exclusive preview, hosted by project sponsors Ed Riley of
Brine Wells Development and Bob Sullivan of Sullivan Contracting, took place at In-Architects in
Syracuse. It offered them a firsthand glimpse into the ambitious revitalization efforts underway,
showcasing the meticulous planning and innovative design elements set to transform the heart of
our community. Mayor Rossi and City Manager Selby were impressed by the vision and dedication
driving this project forward, underscoring the commitment to enhancing the city's landscape and
fostering economic growth. Their enthusiastic support signals a promising future for Oneida, where
collaboration and innovation converge to create vibrant spaces that enrich the lives of residents and
visitors alike. Stay tuned as a virtual walk-through will soon be made available to the public for
viewing, inviting everyone to share in the excitement and anticipation of this transformative
endeavor.”



SPOTLIGHT
Oneida Police Department

From the Chief of Police
To the citizens, business owners, and visitors;

In the dynamic landscape of law enforcement, the Oneida Police Department focused on a mission that
prioritizes community policing and proactive adaptation to contemporary standards.  In recognition of the
evolving landscape of law enforcement, Oneida’s Police Department is proactively moving forward to meet
and exceed current standards and expectations.  The agency’s vision is anchored in fostering a harmonious
partnership between law enforcement and the community we serve.  As we move into 2024, the Department
is embracing cutting-edge technologies, innovative policing strategies, and continuous training. Your officers
are being equipped to navigate the complexities of modern policing.  We look forward to being part of the
positive changes within the community through innovative initiatives, community engagement, and strategic
planning.  The city and the police department are charting a course toward a brighter future, ensuring a
dynamic and inclusive environment for all its residents.  We are deeply grateful for the support and unity of
this community which makes us all stronger together. 



The City’s beloved sidewalk snowplow needs a name. Between February 29
and March 15, we will be accepting nominations for a name to be painted
on the sidewalk plow. The plow, which is specially designed to clear
sidewalks, operates primarily on Lenox Avenue, Seneca Street, Main Street,
and Broad Street. It only comes out after city streets are plowed and only
on workdays during regular working hours, so we still rely heavily on
responsible property owners to clear the sidewalks in front of their
property.  
Please email your recommended names to: slapera@oneidacityny.gov.

CITY CLERK’S OFFICE

CITY
NEWS

Get Your HUNTING and FISHING  Licenses
HERE!

Name the Snowplow!

WATER BILL NEWS
Water and Sewer Rate Increases

Each year, the Common Council must decide on the Water and Sewer Rates for the
upcoming year.  For 2024, residents will see a slight increase in their utility bills.  

Please visit the link below for more information (copy and paste).

https://www.oneidacityny.gov/water/page/2024-water-and-sewer-rate-information



ANNUAL DEC BURN BAN
March 16-May 14

Please visit the DEC Website for more
information on what you can do to prevent

pollution and wildfires!

https://dec.ny.gov/environmental-
protection/air-quality/open-burning 



Napoleons Now Open

WHAT’S NEW

USA Barber School
Grand Opening 

Napoleon’s is back open!  The
same great place to meet and
eat with a new owner and new
menu.  We encourage all to
support our local businesses!

WELCOME CINCO DE MAYO

We are proud to announce the open
house and grand opening of the USA
Barber School. This event will take place
on March 16th at 2:00 p.m. at 115 E
Railroad St. Oneida NY. Please come and
take a walk through the Barber School. If
you are interested in attending one of
the classes, please check out the
website: www.usabarberschool.com

Student loans and financial aid available.  
The first class will begin in July.

AMAZING HEALING HANDS
New Location
142 Phelps Street

MAHJONG ASIAN RESTAURANT
145 Madison Street

NEW TRENDS NAILS & BEAUTY SALON
157 Cedar St.

SINATRA’S PIZZERIA II
128 N. Main St.

JERSEY 
MIKE’S SUBS
122 Genesee St.

COMING SOON!



WE REPRESENT YOU

Mayor Rick Rossi

Councilor Jim Szczerba
Ward 1

Councilor Rob Winchell
Ward 4

Councilor Steve Laureti
Ward 2

Councilor Bill Pagano
Ward 5

Councilor Andrea Hitchings
Ward 3

Councilor Tom Simchik
Ward 6



Supervisor Mary Cavanagh
represents Wards 1, 2 & 3 for

the City of Oneida and is
Chair of the Health & Human

Services Committee.  She  
also serves on the

Government Operations
Committee.

Former City of Oneida
Councilor Michelle

Kinville is now a
Supervisor representing

Wards 4, 5 & 6 for the
City of Oneida.  She

serves on the Health &
Human Services

Committee.

Matt Roberts is a Madison
County Supervisor for the

City of Oneida Wards 1, 2 & 3.  
He is Chair of the Finance,

Ways & Means Committee and
also serves on the Solid

Waste and Recycling
Committee.

MATTHEW ROBERTS MARY CAVANAGH

MICHELLE KINVILLE
Brandee DuBois represents

Wards 4, 5 & 6 for the City of
Oneida. She serves as Vice-

Chair on the Health & Human
Services Committee.

MADISON COUNTY SUPERVISORS
CITY OF ONEIDA

BRANDEE DUBOIS

CONTACT US

Board of Supervisors

Physical Address
138 N Court Street

Wampsville, NY 13163

Mailing Address
P.O. Box 635

Wampsville, NY 13163

Phone: 315-366-2201
Fax: 315-366-2502

www.madisoncounty.ny.gov
www.oneidacityny.gov/supervisors

Visit the Madison County
Milk House Podcast!

 th

https://www.madisoncounty.ny.go
v/2949/Madison-County-Milk-
House-Podcast

tel:3153662201
https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/2949/Madison-County-Milk-House-Podcast
https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/2949/Madison-County-Milk-House-Podcast
https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/2949/Madison-County-Milk-House-Podcast


Madison County is now offering public CPR/AED training and Stop the
Bleed training classes. Find out how you can host a class today.

morgan.pedersen@madisoncounty.ny.gov

MADISON COUNTY NEWS

Solid Waste News
At the January 23, 2024 Madison County Solid Waste Committee meeting, the
Committee continued to look at what is best for the future of the landfill, the residents
and employees.  Based on information provided  regarding financial priorities and
policy changes, they have decided to move forward with exploring long-term options.  
Please visit https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/3037/Public-Private-Partnership-QA
for more information.

Madison County Board of Supervisors
Joseph John Pinard-Chairman

Melissa During-Vice-Chairwoman

Public First Aid Training

https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/3037/Landfill-Options
https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/3037/Landfill-Options


2024 RABIES CLINICS

All dogs in the City of Oneida must be licensed.  If
spayed or neutered, the cost is $12 per year; if not,

$28 per year. Please provide proof of rabies
vaccination or letter from veterinarian.


